
NOVEMBER 2022

USEF LETTERING
InInterested in earning a 
Middle School or High 
School letter? While riding 
with us you can be part of 
the United States Equestrian 
Federation (USEF) Athletic 
Lettering Program. This can 
bebe an alternative to IEA or in 
addition to. USEF is 
recognized across the 
country and all 
colleges/universities. If you 
are interested, please send 
us an email or talk to Emma 
aand she will send
you more information.

Check, Cash, Bill Payment 
Processing thru your bank, 

our Zelle.
If you pay via Venmo you will need to add the 

additional fee of 3%.

NOVEMBER

Accepted payment 
methods are:

Dear Parents/Riders:
We hope everyone had a fun Halloween! 

IfIf you are a part of the horse world during the month of November, you will 
eventually hear about No Stirrup November. Here at Magnolia we believe that 
no stirrups work should build confidence and a correct position rather than 
being a ‘time of torture.’ We believe in having riders add in 5 - 10 min of no 
stirrups work at the beginning or end of their lesson as part of their normal 
routine, instead of going crazy in November. Start doing just a few minutes at 
a time and slowly build up. Only do as long as you can stay in the correct 
positionposition because there is no point in working without stirrups if you’re just 
bouncing around in the wrong position.  

We are busy planning and preparing to join the winter show circuit at WEC 
and Wellington. 

We will be closed on Thurs 11/24 for Thanksgiving Day. If you would like a 
makeup, we would be happy to schedule one. 

YES, we will have lessons the entire week of Thanksgiving except for 
Thanksgiving Day. Please let us know if you will be absent from your lesson 
during Thanksgiving week, or if you’d like to schedule a make up. 

to boarders:

blanket warmth and temperature guide

Please plan with Emma about holding your horse if they 
are being seen by the farrier.

If you are planning to take your horse from the property 
for shows etc. Please contact Emma 7 days in advance of 
your horse leaving property to arrange grain and hay 
preparation. We like to make it as easy as possible to have 
your horse leave and return from the farm. 

RemiReminder about blanketing. If your horse is clipped the 
temperatures are in the 50 – 65 degree range in the 
evening. Please bring a sheet to have on your horse.

 Farrier Schedule
 Colt --------------------- November 11 @ 8 AM

 Joe --------------------- November 19 @ 10 AM

All groups/semiS
$75/lesson
4 Mondays, Thursdays, Fridays @ 
$300
5 Tuesdays, Wednesdays @ $375

AVAILABLE LESSONS
Boarders, please discount $10 per lesson from the below rate.  

november tuition

New rider Charlotte Killebrew.  
Payment method reminder

November tuition is due at your first lesson of 
the month to avoid the $10 late fee and the 
whole month should be paid at that time.  

There will be no lessons on Thanksgiving for 
Jana’s students on Thursday, November 27.  

***A note to Jana’s riders:   There will be a 
make-up lesson scheduled on November 19 at 
9am for the lesson canceled due to 
Thanksgiving.  Please contact Jana to arrange 
to attend this lesson.  

November tuition is below if you are attending weekly.  
Reminder for the school year, we do require makeups for 
any lessons missed or you forfeit the cost of that lesson.  
Please contact your instructor to schedule the make-up.  
FFriendly reminder to notify us 24 hours in advance of a 
cancelation to avoid the $25 cancelation fee. If attending 
less than weekly, multiple your number of lessons for the 
month by your rate.  

If you are riding more than once/week or have questions 
about our sibling/family discount let us know and we will 
inform you of your rate. 

TThe following rates apply to all those in our lesson 
program and boarders.

Private
$85/lesson
4 Mondays, Thursdays, Fridays @ 
$340
5 Tuesdays, Wednesdays @ $425

Hack rides

$30/ride must be approved. 
Please contact Emma.

1397 ROBERTS ROAD ST. JOHNS , FLORIDA 32259

(904) 654-6670
info@magnoliaacres.info
www.magnoliaacres.info
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Best, 

Stephanie and all the staff at Magnolia Acres Farm


